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Re: “Robotic in-situ and satellite based observations of pigment and particle distributions in the western North Atlantic”

Dear Dr. Boss,

Attached please find two reviews of this manuscript submitted to the ALPS special issue of L&O.  As you can see from their attached reviews, both reviewers spent a considerable amount of time studying your manuscript. They agree that the three year time series that you obtained from a profiling float is novel and probably worthy of publication in L&O.  However, they also raise several questions that need clarification, mention inconsistencies that need correction, and point out possible problems or limitations in the interpretation of your data.  The fate of this paper for inclusion in the special issue of L&O will depend on how you respond to the major points brought forward by the Reviewers in a revision.

Reviewer 1 expressed a general concern about the justification for the method used to calibrate the in-situ sensors using remotely sensed data rather than the more traditional pre and post sensor calibration approach. While the reasons for this choice are present in the manuscript, different aspects of the process are elaborated in different sections. Reviewer 1 elaborates on these points in his/her comments on the methods section.  The reviewer’s other points relate to the interpretation of the optical properties in terms of biological response to internal and external dynamics.

Reviewer 2 was somewhat annoyed by the statements emphasizing the novelty of the bio-optical observations at the expense of recent work done by other scientists. The data presented in this manuscript are powerful enough in terms of their scientific content that giving more credit to others who have pioneered a similar approach would actually strengthen the case for using profiling floats to study phytoplankton dynamics. Other concerns by Reviewer 2 that need to be addressed include crisper statements on what the observations can tell us about POC dynamics and how much fouling of the sensor really took place. I didn’t find the last comment of reviewer 2 regarding the impact of a better communication system to be on point. Such statement, while not new to scientists intimately involved with the float technology, is useful to the broader scientific audience.

I thank you for choosing to send this manuscript to L&O and look forward to receiving a revision of it for our further consideration. Please include a cover letter containing a detailed (point by point) response to the reviewers’ comments.

Sincerely,

Eric C. Itsweire

Associate Editor
